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I want to thank all of you for your service to Alcoholics Anonymous. You, here today, 

represent our fellowship.  Your home groups are the top of the upside-down triangle, 

and you have the final authority and ultimate responsibility for our future. 

I want to thank Tamera, Melissa, and all the volunteers for organizing and putting 

together our materials we need for Assembly.  I cannot imagine how many times over 

the weekend she helps each of us with directions or a folder we need or information on 

anything and everything. The staff here at OFTC is always wonderful and available 

when we need them. Our tapers are very important to our Assembly and offer 

recordings of our Business Meeting today as well as many other speakers and 

workshops. 

I don’t think I can fully express how amazing it was to represent Area 16 at the 73rd 

General Service Conference of Alcoholics Anonymous.   

This year our Past Secretary, Liz, was my guest and she helped me experience New 

York from the time our flight landed.  We dropped our bags at the hotel and headed for 

Broadway for Dinner and a show.  The Theatre was amazing, and Hamilton did not 

disappoint. I was so excited to be there this year.  As the other Delegates began to 

arrive, we were overwhelmed with gratitude to see each other in person. 

The next day Liz and I hit the ground running for a day of shopping in Manhattan. We 

walked and ate and rode the subway back to Brooklyn. We saw the sunset after strolling 

by the brownstone on Clinton St. where Bill and Lois lived and watched the people.  I 

want to thank Liz for keeping me company and having fun in the city before work began.  

She would only see me for the rest of the week in passing and late at night when I 

would be exhausted from the day’s sessions.  Liz made sure that I had anything I might 

need, sometimes before I even knew I needed it. Did you know that you can order from 

Amazon, and they will have it at the Hotel desk the next day.  Coffee is a big deal for 

this alcoholic.  

Saturday, we had our 1st Delegate’s only meeting.  The Delegate Chair had us break up 

into groups and create a craft model of what our expression of the 3 Legacy’s might 

look like.  One person from each group then explained the model. The 2nd year 

Delegates answered questions to help the new Delegates with what to expect at 

Conference. The Delegates exchanged pins and mementos with their area’s logos on 

them. There was a table where we each chose a book for everybody to sign. 

Sunday Morning 9AM the opening session of Conference began.  All members 
participated in Workshops (Practicing our Twelve Traditions Across All group settings). 



We had the 1st of our regional lunches where the Southeastern Regional Delegates ate 
together with Tom Hoban, our Trustee. 
 
Our Sunday Afternoon Session was scheduled to hear Area Highlights.  However, a 
motion was made immediately to forgo the highlights and have discussion on the 
Board’s actions surrounding the resignation of the General Service Board Chair (Linda 
Chezm).  Discussion was intense on this topic.  Discussion was tabled to keep 
Conference on Schedule as much as possible.  
 
Carolyn Walsh gave a report on Location Plus. This Committee was tasked with 
exploring other locations for the General Service Office. The Objective: 
Consider physical space needs required to effectively and efficiently carry out the 
services requested. By the fellowship through the GSO and Grapevine offices 
location studies have been conducted approximately every ten years, most recently the 
2014 GSO relocation study prior to the lease expiration in 2018. 
Joint trustee committee meetings 

Sunday afternoon the conference committees met with the with their coordinating trust 

trustees committee for their first conference committee meeting.  Sunday evening, we 

had our opening dinner and a meeting. We had several speakers and a great meal and 

great fellowship. 

Monday morning early, I had my first opportunity to read for an hour from the new 

translation plain language big book.  Every delegate had an assigned reading time. Our 

phones we're taken our watches as well for a secure reading where we were given a 4th 

edition, pens, and paper with disclaimers printed on them. One hour was not long 

enough for me to read and take notes as I would have liked, however, I made the most 

of the time I was given. 

Our different conference committees began at 9:00 AM. The work in the committees is 

an amazing process. I served on Treatment/Accessibilities. We had hours of discussion 

on each agenda item. We made decisions which in our committee were unanimous on 

every agenda item we discussed, not at first but by the time we were done. 

Monday afternoon the general service board reports began. Each board report was 

followed by questions and sharing. I will give some of the details of our financial report 

given by our treasurer Kevin Pryor later in this report.  There was a lively discussion 

following the Treasurer's report.   

Later that evening we had a General Sharing Session.  Delegates were able to weigh in 

and share on any topic they chose either from the board reports or from other concerns 

they may have had for their areas. 

Tuesday afternoon we all traveled by subway across the city for our trip to the General 

Service Office.  We walked from the subway stop about ½ mile to the Office.  I couldn’t 

help feeling overwhelmed when I thought about the group I was with and how unlikely it 

was that we could be where we were, considering where each of us had come from. 



Our General Service Manager, Bob, was leading the way.  The tour gave us an 

opportunity to visit the individual offices of the staff. Touring the Archives is a spiritual 

experience when we see how far Alcoholics Anonymous has come. 

Financials                      

Audit results  

• Our audit was completed on schedule. 
• It was unmodified.  
• The financial statements are fairly stated in all material respects.  
• No material weaknesses found. 
• No significant deficiencies  
• There were five recommendations compared to five in 2021. 

 

 

• 7
th

 Tradition of Self-Support – $10.55 million down 2.1% from $10.78 million in 
2021 

• Operating Expense - $17.82 million up 19.9% from $14.86 million in 2021 

• Program Service Expense - $7.17 million down 2.7% from $7.37 million in 2021 

• Supporting Services Expense - $10.65 million up 42.2% from $7.49 million in 2021 

• Self-Support - covered 59% of operating expense.  

• AAWS publishing gross profits – $4.89 million down 22.3% from $6.29 million in 
2021. 

• Operating deficit of $1,579,305; operating cash decrease of $2,064,135 
 

 

 

• Operating revenue is $18,791,320 compared to $15,910,334 in 2022. 
o Contributions $10,500,000 compared to $10,548,525 in 2022. 
o Literature gross margin $7,950,000 compared to $4,894,113 in 2022. 

• Total operating expense $17,085,479 before $1.2M depreciation compared to 
$17,821,142 in 2022. 

• Operating surplus of $505,841 after depreciation compared to $1,579,305 deficit in 
2022. 
 

• 2022 Grapevine financial highlights 

• Grapevine subscriptions decreased 7% in 2022. Subscriptions for online and mobile 
app magazines decreased 27%. 



• 2022 Grapevine results have a gross margin on subscriptions of 790,000 and net 
profit of 675,000 on other published items. Operating expenses of 1.8 million 
resulting in an operating loss of $405,000. 

• Lavinia magazine circulation increased by 4% in 2022 compared to a 12% decrease 
in 21 after several prior years of pre pandemic growth.     

Financially we are looking to meet readers where they are to carry the message with 

our new app. 

 

The general service office’s two basic functions are publishing and services on behalf of 

the general service board.  

Literature Sales  2022 Actual  2022 Budget  Increase/(Decrease) 

Gross Sales  11,999,441  11,000,000  999,441 

Discounts  (479,173)  (550,000)  (70,827) 

Shipping Charges 227,893  330,000  (52,107) 

Net Sales-Literature 11,795,265  10,780,000  1,015,265 

Cost of Literature 6,901,151  5,390,000  1,511,151 

Gross Profit  4,894,113  5,390,000  (495,887) 

Gross Profit Percentage          41.5%     50%    (8.5) 

 

Literature Price Increase 

❖ 20% on Books 
❖ 30% on Pamphlets 
❖ 20% on Miscellaneous Items 

 

2022 PRUDENT RESERVE 

Beginning Balance January 1, 2022  12,852,286 

Investment Earnings            96,774 

Change in GV Subscription liability       200,000 

Drawdown from Reserve Fund      (200,000) 

Ending Balance December 31, 2022  12,949,060 



Composition of Ending Balance 

Cash         2,727,969 

CDs        11,444,990 

Accrued Interest            19,601 

Less Grapevine Subscription Liability  (1,243,500)    

Ending Balance      12,949,060 

 

Full Conference Begins 

RECOMMENDATIONS: 
Recommendations are Motions that come out of Conference Committees  
They are already made and seconded. 
  
Committee Considerations: 
 Items discussed but no action taken or recommendation made. Committee 
recommendations which are not adopted must be included in a separate section 
in the Final Conference Report.  
Took No Action: 

 A committee may decide not to make any recommendation or further discussion 

of an Agenda item.  

ADVISORY ACTIONS: 

Recommendations made by the Conference Committee and shared, discussed, 
and voted on with substantial unanimity by the conference voting members 

 

Floor Actions 
 It is possible for a Conference action to come from the floor. Floor actions may be introduced at 

any time during the Conference except at the Sharing Sessions.  When a floor action is to be 

heard, its maker will be given two (2) minutes to state the rationale behind the action, after which 

the chair shall ask if there is a motion that the Conference decline to consider the floor action.  

Declining to Consider a Floor Action  

A motion to decline to consider a floor action is made without comment. 

 
 
AGENDA 



Our 2024 Theme for The General Service Conference 

Connecting with Love, Unity and Service 

Presentation Theme: “Responsibility in Service: When and How to Give” 

Presentation Topics: 

“Safety throughout the Structure in our Fellowship” 

“1728 Sponsorship” 

“Overcoming the Barriers to Participation” 

Workshop Topic: 

“Connecting Home Groups to the Conference Throughout the Year, to Better Inform the 

Group’s Conscience.” Motion Passes 

Recommendation: 

The reading of the Area Highlights from the 73rd General Service Conference 

be suspended and included in the 2023 Conference Final Report, to allow 

discussion of the following topics:  

  

• Are the decisions of the General Service Board producing 

Unity within the Fellowship and inspiring confidence in the Board’s 

future functions?  

• The General Service Board Code of Conduct  

• Is the prudent reserve being used as the Conference 

intends?  

  

Note: The Conference Committee on Agenda caucused during the opening 

session of the General Service Conference to consider this motion from the floor 

regarding changing the Conference week schedule.   

Motion failed  

  

Recommendation: 

 

The General Service Conference conduct a thorough inventory of itself 

during the 2025 General Service Conference and that a Conference 

Inventory Planning Committee be established by the General Service 

Board to develop a comprehensive inventory plan, timeline, and cost 

estimate, to bring forward to the 2024 Conference Committee on Agenda 

for consideration.   

Motion passed           

 

Cooperation with the Professional Community (CPC) 

 



Recommendation: 

 

That the pamphlet “A.A. in Your Community” be approved with minor editorial 

changes.  

Motion Passed 

 

ITEMS OF INTEREST: 

 

• The committee considered a request to retire the pamphlet “A 

Member’s Eye View” and took no action. The committee agreed that some 

members consider the pamphlet a useful tool for carrying the A.A. 

message. However, the committee expressed support for removing the 

pamphlet from Cooperation with the Professional Community materials as 

it may appear outdated and less effective for providing information about 

A.A. to the professional community.  

Further details in delegates report 

 

 

      Grapevine and La Viña 

Recommendation: 

 
Alternate delegates be provided with access to the same Conference 
materials as their sitting delegates, except for materials shared during 
Conference week.   
Motion Failed 
 
 

Treatment and Accessibilities 

Recommendation: 

o The revised pamphlet “A.A. for the Older Alcoholic—Never too Late” be 

approved with minor edits in a format that does not require folding.   
Motion Passed 

 

o The 22 interviews recorded to date as part of the Military Audio project be 

approved, giving the General Service Office (GSO) the latitude to distribute 

the audio interviews in various formats and on various platforms, and that 

an update report be provided to the 2024 Conference Committee on 

Treatment and Accessibilities.  

Motion Passed 

 

 

ITEMS OF INTEREST: 



 

• The committee discussed the suggestion that an Accessibility 

Inventory be conducted throughout A.A.’s services and structure and 

suggested that the trustees’ CPC/TA Committee take an inventory of 

what resources are currently available from the General Service Office 

and the AA Grapevine to meet accessibility related challenges and 

consider the best methods for communicating about those resources to 

the Fellowship.  

 

• The committee discussed carrying the message to alcoholics with 

intellectual or information processing challenges, communication 

challenges and diverse neurological abilities, and suggested that:  

➢ The trustees’ CPC/TA Committee review accessibility-

related service material and consider updating it with new shared 

experience on this topic.  

➢ The AA Grapevine consider publishing an issue dedicated to 

the experiences of people with intellectual or information 

processing challenges, communication challenges and diverse 

neurological abilities and those who sponsor them.  

➢ The committee requested that the trustees’ Literature 

Committee consider revising the pamphlet “Questions and 

Answers on Sponsorship” to add language on working with 

alcoholics with intellectual or information processing challenges, 

communication challenges and diverse neurological abilities. 

 

 

              Report and Charter   

 

Recommendations: 

 

o The A.A. Service Manual not be printed in 2023 and a new edition be 

published biannually (i.e., every two years), beginning in 2024.   

Motion Passes 

 

o A full rewrite be conducted of chapters 8, 9, 10, 11 and 12 to correct 

inaccuracies and to better clarify the roles, responsibilities and relationships 

between the General Service Office, AA Grapevine, and A.A. World 

Services, Inc. in The A.A. Service Manual and that the trustees’ Literature 

Committee forward these draft sections or a progress report to the 2024 

Conference Committee on Report and Charter.  

Motion Passes 

 

o Anonymity-protected Conference Final Reports be posted annually on 

aa.org beginning with the 2023 General Service Conference.   



Motion Passes 

 

Finance 

Recommendations: 

 

Materials produced and maintained by A.A. World Services, AA Grapevine, La 

Viña, and the General Service Office (GSO), clarify that the General Service 

Board is the entity which receives all voluntary A.A. contributions and that 

GSO performs contribution processing. Any text changes should be 

implemented when each item comes up for reprint or revision. 

MOTION PASSES 

 

The suggested area contribution for delegate expense for the Conference be 

increased from $1,800 to $2,200.    

MOTION PASSES 

 

  

The Trustees Finance & Budgetary Committee develop additional ways to 

report quarterly the fiscal performance of the AAWS, GSB and GV Boards 

throughout the year to the members of the General Service Conference for the 

purposes of transparency and assisting in the reporting to the A.A. Fellowship. 

MOTION PASSES 

 

ITEMS OF INTEREST: 

 

The committee considered a request to discuss proposed agenda items 

related to changes to the book Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions. The 

committee suggested that the Trustees’ Literature Committee seek input from 

the Fellowship (including but not limited to Area delegate feedback) regarding 

any possible future changes to literature written by A.A.’s founders. The 

committee requested that a progress report be brought back to the 2024 

Conference Committee on Finance.  (Mindful of budgetary restraints, the 

committee suggests financial prudence when determining how best to obtain 

Fellowship sharing.)  

  

  Questions to be considered might include:   

1. Should suggested revisions be subjected to a 2-year Conference review process.  
2. Should any future suggested changes retain the original writing with footnotes for 

text being updated?  
3. Should there be a threshold for review (group, district, area)?  
4. Should the changes to the book Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions by 2021 

General Service Conference remain? 



5. Should a new policy regarding Bill W.’s writing be created as a guide to future 
changes? 
 
 

• The committee reviewed the Conference-approved level of $10,000 

for individual Bequests to the General Service Board from A.A. 

members and took no action. The committee feels the level was 

doubled in 2019 and is still appropriate as is. The committee also felt 

that the current limit captures the spiritual elements embodied in our 

principles reminding us that modest personal contributions align with 

the concept of personal anonymity.   

 

• The committee reviewed the Conference-approved maximum annual 
contribution of $5,000 to the General Service Board from an individual 
A.A. member and took no action. The committee felt that the current limit 
was satisfactory and captures the spiritual elements embodied in our 
principles reminding us that modest personal contributions align with the 
concept of personal anonymity.   

 

Policy/Admissions 

Recommendations: 

  
The “Process for Polling the General Service Conference Between 

Annual Meetings Using Virtual Technology” be approved as 

amended below:  

  Videoconference Meeting   

  

• Meeting Time and Date: With as much notice as possible, 

and the fewest possible conflicts, the Conference Coordinator 

sets up a videoconference call in Eastern Time, keeping in mind 

that circumstances involving great emergencies may have their 

own deadlines.  

  

• Quorum and Abstentions: The Current Conference Charter 

states that for Conference business, “A quorum shall consist of 

two-thirds of all the Conference members registered.”  To 

determine a quorum for polling between Conferences, 

abstentions will be counted. Abstentions will not be counted in 

the vote totals. The responsibility to vote is incumbent on each 

Conference member. Alternate delegates should be invited by 

the sitting delegate if the delegate cannot attend. The 

Conference Committee on Policy and Admissions will plan to 



meet virtually, prior to the General Service Conference, to accept 

admissions.  

  

• Notifications about the Poll: Notice of the poll determination 

will be emailed to all Conference members. To help guarantee 

the availability of each Conference member to participate, 

anyone whose email bounces back will be contacted by 

telephone.   

MOTION PASSES 

  

To foster unity, trust, and transparency in the Fellowship, the members 

of the General Service Conference meet outside of the annual meeting 

for general sharing sessions at least two times per year utilizing virtual 

meeting technology. The General Service Board Chair and Delegate 

Chair will set the date and time as well as determine what issues 

currently facing the Fellowship would be chosen as topics.  

                            MOTION PASSES 

  

Committee recommendations were made Pre-Conference to allow representatives from 

several other countries to attend the General Service Conference as observers. 

 

ITEMS OF INTEREST: 

 

• The committee reviewed the “Report of the GSB Ad Hoc Committee 

on Participation of Online Groups in the U.S./Canada Service Structure” 

and expressed appreciation for the report, particularly the results of the 

survey to delegates. The committee agreed that an important next step 

would be for delegates to find out more about the online groups in their 

areas and requested that the ad-hoc committee provide them with sample 

questions they may use in that inquiry.  

The committee looks forward to the next iteration of the ad hoc committee 

and the continued exploration of the possibilities for the participation of 

online groups in the U.S./Canada general service structure.   

 

 

• The committee requested that the trustees’ General Service 

Conference Committee (TGSCC) explore all possibilities for extending the 

deadline for submitting Proposed Agenda Items (PAIs) to allow areas more 

time to consider items at their Fall assemblies.  

 

• The committee also requested that TGSCC conduct a survey of 

delegates to find out the effect EDW has had upon their areas, especially 



related to the submission deadline and the engagement of members and 

groups in the group conscience process.  

 

• Finally, the committee requested that TGSCC consider creating a 

simple video or other communication that would reinforce the idea that 

PAIs can be submitted year-round, as well as help the Fellowship better 

understand the role of PAIs as a document to reflect the outcome of a 

group conscience rather than a petition or suggestion box. 

 
 

Corrections 

 
Recommendations: 

 

• Item #5. in the Procedures of the Conference Committee on Corrections which 
currently reads:   
“To maintain correspondence with committee secretary and other committee 

members during the year,”  

Be revised, to read:  

“To maintain communication with committee secretary and other committee 

members during the year.” Motion Passed 

 

• The following section be added to the pamphlet “A.A. in Correctional 

Facilities” on page 12 between the sections titled “Corrections 

Correspondence Service (CCS) – a special kind of A.A. service” and “The 

following-through – released A.A. persons in custody”:   
Sponsorship  

Like all A.A. members, persons in custody can benefit from sponsorship. 

For more information, please refer to the Corrections Kit and Workbook or 

contact your local Corrections committee.  Motion Passes           

ITEM OF INTEREST: 

 

The committee discussed the 2021 and 2022 versions of the service piece “Safety 

and A.A.: Our Common Welfare” and concluded that the service piece is a 

necessary and useful tool for A.A. groups. The committee suggested revisions to 

be considered for inclusion in the next printing of the service piece. 

 

Trustees 
Recommendations: 

 

The following slates were approved: 



• The slate of Trustees of the General Service Board 

• The slate of Officers of the General Service Board 

• The slate of directors of the A.A. World Services Corporate Board  

• The slate of directors of the AA Grapevine Corporate Board 
 

Considerations: 

 

• The committee thoroughly discussed the General Service Board’s actions 

at the January 29, 2023, Board Planning and Sharing session that led to 

the resignation of the board chair. The committee agreed that the board’s 

failure to fully utilize the spiritual principles of Alcoholics Anonymous to 

address leadership problems was deeply concerning. The committee also 

agreed that failure to expedite communication to the Fellowship of 

Alcoholics Anonymous about the board chair’s resignation and lack of 

transparency regarding the board’s decision resulted in widespread 

mistrust and disunity. After lengthy and prayerful discussion, the committee 

took a vote to censure the General Service Board failing to achieve 

substantial unanimity.  

 

 

• The committee met individually with each current General Service Board 

trustee to hear their vision for the future of Alcoholics Anonymous, 

assessment of the current state of the board, and what actions can be 

taken to improve communication. The committee agreed the board must 

improve communication with the Fellowship, including listening to the 

Fellowship. The committee suggested that the board utilize an externally 

facilitated process to make organizational improvements.  

 

• The committee requested that the General Service Board find time and 

space to continue to develop spiritual practices in harmony with the A.A. 

principles of reflection, accountability, and healing. The committee 

encourages the board to continue their work on reviewing and clarifying 

the board’s code of conduct, whistleblower policies, and confidentiality 

policies to provide a clear path to remedy any possible problems within the 

General Service Board.  

  

Literature 

 
Recommendations: 

 

o The revised draft of the existing version of the pamphlet “The Twelve 

Traditions Illustrated” be approved. Motion Passes 

 



o The print version of the pamphlet “Too Young” be retired and that 

the content be repurposed as an animation video at an estimated 

cost no higher than $70,000. The committee requested that a 

progress report or a rough cut of the video be brought back to the 

2024 Conference Committee on Literature. Motion Passes 

 

o The work on the draft pamphlet based on A.A.’s Three Legacies be 
ceased. The committee noted that the material gathered would be most 
useful as service material. Motion Passes 

 
ITEMS OF INTEREST: 

 

 

Consideration regarding the translation of the book Alcoholics Anonymous 

(Fourth Edition) into plain and simple language. The Committee agreed 

with the general direction of the project. The committee requested that the 

project continue to move forward and that a draft or progress report be 

brought back to the 2024 Conference Committee on Literature.  

 

• The committee discussed new proposed agenda items (PAI’s) 

related to the plain language Big Book translation and took no action. The 

committee acknowledged the concerns of members, groups, and areas in 

the Fellowship regarding the oversight of the process of a translation of the 

book Alcoholics Anonymous (Fourth edition) into plain and simple 

language. The committee noted that these concerns will be addressed at 

a special section during the 2023 General Service.  

 

******* Note: See Committee Considerations for more information****** 
 

 

Public Information 
Recommendations: 

 

The Membership Survey pamphlet be updated to reflect the findings from the 2022                   

Alcoholics Anonymous Membership Survey, with minor editorial changes.  

Motion Passes 

 

  
The AAWS Board prepares sufficient periodic analytics reporting on our        

current communications platforms to be provided to the trustees’ Public 

Information Committee and the Conference Committee on Public Information.      

  



(Note:  This replaces the 2004 Advisory Action which is outdated and no longer 

adequately serves as the basis of our communication channel reporting.)  

             Motion Passes 

 

 

The Public Information Conference Committee had over 20 additional 

Considerations. I'll give a brief overview of that list. The details are 

available in my Delegate report. 
• An Instagram account for AA World Services 
• Placing PSA videos on streaming platforms 
• Suggestions on improving the Membership Survey process 
• Progress on the 2022 “Young People's Video Project” 
• Updates on the Comprehensive Media Plan 
• Anonymity on social media 
• “AA at a Glance” 
• Speaking at Non-AA Meetings 
• A “Message to Teenagers“ flyer 
• Tracking progress on our PSAs 
• GSO Podcast 
• AA World Services YouTube Account  
• The Meeting Guide App 
• aa.org website 

 

Archives 
No Recommendations: 

 

 

 

 International Conventions/Regional Forums 
Recommendations: 

 

The following three cities, expressed here in alphabetical order, be considered as 

possible sites for the International Convention in 2035:  

Phoenix, Arizona             Indianapolis, Indiana                New Orleans, Louisiana 

 MOTION PASSES 

 

That up to 21 non-A.A. speakers be invited to attend the 2025 International 

Convention at A.A.’s expense.   MOTION PASSES 

 

ITEMS OF INTEREST: 

 

The committee discussed the update report on methods of closing the Big 

Meetings at the International Convention, which summarized the survey data 



indicating that there was not an overwhelming desire by the Fellowship to 

change the current practice. The consensus of the committee was that we 

should keep with the current practice of closing the Big Meetings at the 

International Convention wherein the chair has the choice of closing the 

meeting with either the Lord’s Prayer, the Serenity Prayer, or the Responsibility 

Statement. 

 

 

FLOOR ACTIONS 

 
 

Floor Action #1:  
 
It was recommended that:  
 
Starting in 2024, voting for trustee elections may utilize paper or electronic ballots. 
Decline to Consider 
 
 
 
Floor Action #2:  
 
It was recommended that:  
 
The 2016 Conference Advisory Action stating: “General Service Conference delegates 
be provided a copy of the final approved annual General Service Office and AA Grapevine 
budgets with the Pre-Conference material for all future Conferences” be reconfirmed. 
Decline to Consider 
 
 
Floor Action #3: 

It was recommended that:  
 
The 73rd General Service Conference censure the General Service Board due to poor 
communication to the Fellowship regarding the resignation of the former Chair of the 
General Service Board and for the process that was followed regarding the acceptance 
of her resignation. Motion Fails (After much Discussion) 
 
 
Floor Action #4: 

It was recommended that:  
 
To enhance trust among General Service Conference members, the following actions 
be taken: 
 



• The General Service Board prepare a report delineating the history of their 
Confidentiality Policy and the reason(s) for enacting it, submitting it for review to 
the Conference Trustees’ Committee at the 2024 General Service Conference. 
 

• The General Service Board initiate a review regarding the need for a less restrictive 
Confidentiality Policy, submitting a draft or progress report to the Conference 
Trustees’ Committee at the 2024 General Service Conference. 
 

• The existing Confidentiality Policy of the General Service Board of Alcoholics 
Anonymous, Inc., be made null and void.  Decline to Consider 

 

Floor Action #5: 

It was recommended that:  
 
In an effort to improve communication, ensure Board policies are reflective of our 
principles, and reestablish a relationship of trust between the General Service 
Conference, the General Service Board and the Fellowship of Alcoholics Anonymous, the 
General Service Board is asked to undertake an inventory prior to the 74th General 
Service Conference. To assist the Board in this endeavor, the 73rd General Service 
Conference will establish a working group to aid the General Service Board in formulating 
possible inventory questions.  Motion Passes 
 
Floor Action #6 
 
It was recommended that: 
 
The General Service Board create an Ad Hoc Joint committee on Communications 
throughout out service structure that includes trustees, delegates, and staff members. 
Declined to Consider 
 
 
Floor Action #7 
 
It was recommended that: 
 
Following the work of the trustees’ ad hoc committee on policy review, Conference 
members be asked to sign a code of conduct which guides how we work together 
including but not limited to: 

• Confidentiality 

• Communications 

• Mutual respect 

• Social media  

• Transparency 



This code should include an acknowledgement that mistakes will be made and should 
suggest mechanisms for righting any wrongs.  
This code should follow in spirit and language the principles outlined in our 12 Steps, 12 
Traditions, 12 Concepts and our Conference Charter. 
This code should be reviewed annually by the Conference Committee on Policy and 
Admissions.  MOTION FAILED 
 
 
Floor Action #8 
 
It was recommended that: 
 
The General Service Board begin to develop supplemental reporting focused on the 

actual costs of the various service items we provide, with an initial draft being brought 

back to the Conference Committee on Finance for review at the 74th General Service 

Conference. 

These reports should include the budgeted costs of these items, any changes to the 

budgeted amounts, the long-term trends of the costs, as well as a reasonable projection 

of future costs for the services, when possible. Expenses to consider shall be regarding 

initial development, ongoing content creation, maintenance & upkeep, as well as any 

other substantive ancillary costs. Decline to Consider 

 
Floor Action #9 
 
It was recommended that: 
 
Beginning with the 2024 GSC, the delegate chair and alternate delegate chair for the 
following year’s GSC, will be elected in the Conference session scheduled immediately 
following completion of all committee reports and completion of the discussion of, and 
voting on, floor actions (if any). Following the election of the delegate chair and alternate 
delegate chair for the following year’s GSC, each primary Conference committee will 
convene and elect their own committee chair and alternate committee chair for the 
following year’s GSC, according to each Conference Committee’s own Composition, 
Scope and Procedure, with the newly elected delegate chair and alternate delegate chair 
ineligible to stand for primary or secondary Conference Committee chair or alternate 
chair. Following the election of the primary committees’ committee chair and alternate 
committee chair, each secondary Conference committee will convene and elect their own 
committee chair and alternate committee chair for the following year’s GSC, according to 
each committee’s own Composition, Scope and Procedure, with the newly elected 
delegate chair,  alternate delegate chair, and committee chairs ineligible for secondary 
committee chair or alternate chair. At the Conference session immediately following the 
election of all Conference Committee chairpersons and alternate chairpersons, the newly 
elected chairpersons and alternate chairpersons will be announced to the full GSC.   
   



The process for selecting the delegate chair and the alternate delegate chair for the 
following year’s GSC will be:  

1. The first and second-year delegates from a region will nominate one candidate 
from among the willing 1st year delegates of their region by ballot, utilizing the 
Third Legacy procedure. A first-year delegate may decline to be considered as a 
nominee for election for delegate chair or alternate delegate chair. 

2. From the nominees (one per region), two of the nominee names will be selected 
by lot, i.e. by “going to the hat.” 

3. From the two names selected by lot, the delegate chair for the following year’s 
GSC will be elected by third legacy procedure, with each region casting one ballot 
per decision process of that region’s own choosing. The candidate 
elected/selected by the regions in the Third Legacy procedure will serve as the 
delegate chair for the following year’s GSC, beginning at the close of the current 
GSC. The second candidate will serve as the alternate delegate chair for the 
following year’s GSC, beginning at the close of the current GSC.                            
Decline to Consider 

Floor Action #10 
 
It was recommended that: 
 
The options for closing the Big Meeting at the International Convention be the Serenity 

Prayer or the Responsibility Statement.  Motion to Recommit 

 

Thank you for allowing me to be of service. 

 
 

 


